Dean George B. Smith, School of Education.

Dear Dean Smith:

I am quoting a paragraph from Chancellor Deane W. Malott's letter as of July 23, 1941, which is as follows:

"I just want to tell you that I thought your pionic last evening was a great success and very much worthwhile for both students and faculty alike. As a matter of fact, I have heard a great deal of very fine commendation of your whole play program this summer. It has been a splendid job well done."

The underscoring of words is as his letter.

The reason I send you this is because you reminded me the afternoon of the pionic that the Chancellor was being sold on the program. Maybe it was the budget committee that was not sold. But they have been around long enough to know about it.

I think you should also know that I worked one full eight weeks summer session without any compensation whatever in putting the program over. But I am glad there will be no more for me.

Very cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.